Tulsa School of Arts and Sciences

Parent Teacher Student Association

April 10, 2012
Meeting was called to order by Genny Williams @ 7:00.  A quorum was present.
Genny commented that although the March Minutes were approved, the February Minutes have not been.
Treasurer Report – Steve Bowlds
We're in good shape.  There is a new person working w\ Steve re bookkeeping.
Operating Income: $20,706.37
Operating Expenses:  $55,117.90

Ending Balance:  $40,409.97

Board of Trustees Report – Susan Franklin

The Board has secured an Engineering & Architect Firm for repairs, maintenance & renovation of our new building (Barnard), as well as a civil engineer to add new parking lot(s).  The Board also changed its Insurance Agent of Record to Bruce Wilson.
Foundation Report – by Eric Doss
1)
The Annual Appeal has sort of stalled, but is expected to pick up again starting with the MidFirst Bank "matching" coin drive.

2)
The Capital Campaign has asked each of its members to reach out to different Foundations in the area to raise money for the $300,000 of work we'd like to finish before moving into the new building, or at least by the time the school year starts.  We have already received some positive feedback.  There is a $100,000 "challenge grant" already in place.

3)
The Disc Golf Tournament is scheduled for April 28th.  Discs & shirts (with a cool logo) have been ordered.  Registration is online @ tsasdiscsports.com.  One training session was held this afternoon, but was not well attended (presumably due to other conflicting events).  We hope to have one more training session prior to the tournament.  Need to solicit volunteers through Daily Notes to work the tournament in roughly 2 hr. intervals.  Most expenses have already been covered.  Williams Companies is a sponsor, Sam's made a donation as well as John Hinkey (spelling?) a local attorney.  Eric Doss will check to see if the Foundation has 501(c) "thank you" letters we can send to those entities.
Administrative Board Report – by Melanie Linsky
Generally all that was covered @ this meeting were dates for mid-term grades (4/20), final test dates, EOI testing dates and AP testing dates.
Lunch Bunch – Donna Orban (was not present)
Amanda Murrell provided that things are running smoothly.  There may be one Wednesday slot to fill in the schedule.
Teacher Appreciation Committee – Paula Quinn
Mike Wessinger has volunteered to provide dinner for teacher conferences with a budget for $150-200.  It was discussed whether PTSA should provide food for upcoming "packing days".  Liesa Smith suggested we table the discussion until our May meeting as we should have a better idea of scheduling & the number of participants at that time.
TSAS Notes/Membership/Directories – Shari Cross

Discussion was had re replacing Shari Cross re Daily Notes.  Eric Doss suggested the position could be handled by Amber Ingram and he will discuss that with her.
Volunteer Coordination Committee – LeAnn Dykes (not present)
There's a link on the website where volunteers can turn in their volunteer hours.
Unfinished Business
1)
We need to form a Nominating Committee to present a slate of officers @ the May meeting.  Genny Williams has agreed to remain President & Steve Bowlds has agreed to return as Treasurer.  Since there were no volunteers, Genny Williams suggested the task be delegated to Mike Wessinger & Cecilia Wessinger.  She will ask them.  Liesa Smith commented that they are currently obtaining email addresses from incoming Freshman & will soon add them to the Daily Notes email list. Perhaps someone would volunteer to be an officer if we ask through Daily Notes.

2)
Debra Owens volunteered to chair the Orientation Committee.  Steve Bowlds volunteered to chair the Work Day(s) Committee.

3)
There is a fundraising event @ Top That Pizza (on 71st Street @ Tulsa Hills) on April 26 from 5:00-9:00.  Mr. Roddy will organize musical entertainment.  Lisa Chandler volunteered to arrive early (4:00 or 4:30) to help set-up.  20% of all proceeds will go to TSAS and we are allowed to have someone @ the check-out asking patrons for their receipts.
4)
We are in need of a Chair for Senior Breakfast.  We have 57 seniors.  Typically the guests include all seniors, their parents & TSAS faculty (last year's event hosted 100-110 people).  It was suggested the event be held the morning of May 19th.  There is $500 budgeted for this event.  Since there were no volunteers to chair the event, Liesa Smith suggested Genny contact Ellen & Dan to see if they could recommend a Junior parent they think might help.

5)
PTSA will provide pizza to everyone on "yearbook day".  Yearbooks will most likely be distributed during the last 2 weeks of May.  Eric/Liesa will provide us the date once it's been selected.  Amanda Murrell has agreed to spearhead this event.
6)
Mr. Biles (spelling?) has chaperoned the last several "late start" Thursday mornings.  He has been very helpful and no further volunteers should be needed.  If PTSA decides to provide Mods or some other vendor on Thursday mornings, more volunteers will be required.  At this time, we should table the "vendor participation" issue until next school year.

7)
The Lunch Bunch Planning Committee has been getting organized.  They are having meetings to formulate a feasible plan & working w\ Eric re proposals and decisions on what direction to go.  The choices we have are very diverse.  Discussion was had about the federal reduced lunch programs & possible implications federal involvement might have @ TSAS.  Benefits would include balanced lunches for possibly 25% of our kids who currently are not eating a nutritional lunch due to their financial situation.  There is a full kitchen @ the new building we can utilize.

New Business
1)
We expect to have possession of the new building in July.  A moving company will be utilized to physically move everything.  We will need several Work Days in July & August for cleaning, painting, unpacking, etc.  Eric mentioned they would like to have an Open House in the new building for Freshman & returning students.
Meeting was adjourned @ 8:01

Next meeting will be held on May 8, 2012 @ 7:00 p.m. at TSAS.  All are welcome to attend.
